

MAY 26, 2020 – PUBLIC HEARINGS & VILLAGE BOARD MEETING

On Tuesday, May 26, 2020, the Village Board of the Village of Raymond held five public hearings.  President Kastenson called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM.  Roll call was taken as follows:  Present were, President Gary Kastenson; Trustees, Doug Schwartz, Paul Ryan, Tim Geszvain and Keith Kastenson.  Also present were Village Clerk, Linda M. Terry, and Village Zoning Administrator, Tim Barbeau.  
The hearings are as follows:  
1. Thomas Hribar, agent for Josephine Hribar, owner, 4700 CTH K, Franksville, WI. Re: Consideration and possible action on a request for a conditional use permit to replace a culvert under the access drive, located in the shoreland district. Tax Parcel No. 1680421-23-026000.
Joe Wren stated that he had requested that the culvert be cleaned out.  Mr. Hribar cleaned the culvert out and the culvert is now working fine.    
2. James Shea, Jr., 11126 W. 5 Mile Road, Franksville, WI. Re: Consideration and possible action on a request for a conditional use permit to park a commercial dump truck in a proposed pole shed at 11126 W. 5 Mile Road. Tax Parcel No. 1680421-18-016100.
There was no one to speak for or against this request. 
3. William Thelen, 2108 27th Street, Caledonia, WI. Re: Consideration and possible action on a request for a conditional use permit to operate a power equipment repair business within 500 feet of I-94. Tax Parcel No. 1680421-13-055000.
There was no one to speak for or against this request.  
4. Robert Haffner, Xcel, LLC., 1500 122nd Street, Franksville, WI. Re: Consideration and possible action on a request for a conditional use permit to operate an outdoor RV and boat storage facility at 1500 N. 122nd Street. Tax Parcel No. 1680421-07-031020.
There was no one to speak for or against this request. 
5. Simon and Martha Tinajero, Bluestone Landscape Company, agent, Rose Investments, LLC, owner, Re: Consideration and possible action on a request for a conditional use permit to operate a landscape contracting business, use of garage space for repair of vehicles by tenants and continuation of the existing single family homes at 1521 Waukesha Road, Caledonia, Wi. Tax Parcel No. 1680421-10-055000.
Joe Heinrichs is not against the landscaping business; however, he would like to know what the businesses are that are in there right now.  

Art Binhack sees no reason that they would need to burn anything on that property.  In their plan, they want to burn what they bring back from other places (jobs) – it would be better if they could compost it.  


With no one else to speak at the public hearings, the public hearings were closed at 7:50 pm.  At that time, the Board moved to their regular Village Board meeting.  


The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  


Roll call was previously taken – but, also in attendance were Fire/Rescue Chief, Adam Smith; and Asst. Fire/Rescue Chief, Jake Dinauer.  


The Treasurer’s report was read as follows:
	April 1, 2020 - April 30, 2020

	
	
	
	
	

	Community State Bank - General Checking
	
	
	
	

	Beginning Balance
	
	
	$68,286.22 
	

	Deposits:
	
	          136,271.36 
	
	

	Interest Earned
	
	                   5.39 
	
	

	TOTAL ADDITIONS:
	
	
	          136,276.75 
	

	
	
	
	
	

	Disbursements:
	
	
	$133,019.12 
	

	TOTAL SUBTRACTIONS:
	
	
	 
	 

	ENDING BALANCE:
	
	
	
	           71,543.85 

	
	
	
	
	

	OTHER ACCOUNTS:
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	UNRESTRICTED
	
	
	
	

	Community State Bank - Money Market
	
	
	            22,424.64 
	

	State LGIP Fund - Tax Investment 
	
	
	        1,033,138.54 
	 

	TOTAL UNRESTRICTED SAVINGS
	
	
	
	       1,055,563.18 

	
	
	
	
	 

	TOTAL UNRESTRICTED FUNDS
	
	
	
	       1,127,107.03 

	
	
	
	
	

	RESTRICTED
	
	
	
	

	Community State Bank - Bond Escrow
	
	
	            94,555.57 
	

	Community State Bank  Storm Water Utility
	
	
	                 11,631.58 
	

	Community State Bank  Cemetery Fund
	
	
	                   4,998.32 
	

	Community State Bank Perpetual Care Fund
	
	
	                   6,477.79 
	

	State LGIP  Funds - Bond Escrow
	
	
	            60,283.40 
	

	State LGIP Funds - Cemetery
	
	
	            23,672.54 
	

	State LGIP Funds - Equipment Reserve
	
	
	          178,002.55 
	

	State LGIP Funds - Land Reserve
	
	
	            24,312.39 
	

	State LGIP Funds - Raymond SWUD
	
	
	          104,223.97 
	

	State LGIP Funds - Fireworks Bonds
	
	
	            10,613.21 
	

	State LGIP Funds - Fire & Rescue Equip Reserve
	
	
	                 310.29 
	 

	TOTAL RESTRICTED FUNDS
	
	
	
	          519,081.61 

	
	
	
	
	 

	ALL TOWN BANK ACCOUNTS
	
	
	
	 $    1,646,188.64 


The Treasurer’s report was APPROVED AS READ, ON A RYAN/GESZVAIN MOTION.  MOTION CARRIED 5-0.
BILLS PAID FROM:
 April 28, 2020 to May 26, 2020:  $94,786.41, were APPROVED ON A SCHWARTZ/RYAN MOTION.  MOTION CARRIED 5-0.
MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS MEETINGS OF:  April 27, 2020, were APPROVED ON A GESZVAIN/RYAN MOTION.  MOTION CARRIED 5-0.
SHERIFF’S REPORT:
PUBLIC COMMENT – 
Sharon Korponai reported that the Health Department had a telephone conference/meeting last Thursday.   They are sending a letter to the County Executive to see if the County want to take over the Health Department.   Sharon is really not in favor of the County taking over the Health Department, simply because, the Health Department will get lost if it is combined with Human Services.  

She will keep the board posted on this matter. 
1) Fire Department Business:

a. Discussion/Decision on how to move forward with unpaid invoices from Hazmat Call:
(previously tabled)


Chief Smith stated that he spoke with Life Quest – they will go after the money; however, they will take 25 – 33% of the amount they collect.  

The Village Board felt that this was fair enough.  


MOTION TO TURN OVER THE UNPAID INVOICES FROM THE HAZMAT CALL TO LIFE QUEST, MADE ON A SCHWARTZ/RYAN MOTION.  MOTION CARRIED 5-0.


**Chief Smith said that the Department is still working off of rates of what was previously charged – the sheet that he has is from 1993.  He would like to know if there could be a resolution done to increase the rates to today’s standards.  


**The new SCBA’s will be in service on June 3rd.  


Trustee Schwartz asked if the tower on top of the Village Hall was ever sided?  Chief Smith will check into it. 

President Kastenson stated that Trustee Schwartz will be the Fire/Rescue liaison.  
2) Storm Water Utility District:
Trustee Schwartz stated that they are starting to look at areas for next year.  
3) Plan Commission Business:     
a. Thomas Hribar, agent for Josephine Hribar, owner, 4700 CTH K, Franksville, WI. Re: Consideration and possible action on a request for a conditional use permit to replace a culvert under the access drive, located in the shoreland district. Tax Parcel No. 1680421-23-026000.
President Kastenson said that it doesn’t sound like Mr. Hribar needs to replace the culvert – he cleaned it out and now, it works fine.  

Mr. Barbeau stated that this is pretty much an “after the fact” approval for clearing and earth removal.

APPROVED ON A SCHWARTZ/RYAN MOTION.  MOTION CARRIED 5-0.

b. James Shea, Jr., 11126 W. 5 Mile Road, Franksville, WI. Re: Consideration and possible action on a request for a conditional use permit to park a commercial dump truck in a proposed pole shed at 11126 W. 5 Mile Road. Tax Parcel No. 1680421-18-016100.
The Board stated that he would need to get to and from his property from Highway 45. 


President Kastenson asked if Mr. Shea had room to turn around on the property, rather than backing in off of the road?


Mr. Shea stated that there was enough room. 


APPROVE CONDITIONAL USE, MADE ON A RYAN/GESZVAIN MOTION.  MOTION CARRIED 5-0.

c. William Thelen, 2108 27th Street, Caledonia, WI. Re: Consideration and possible action on a request for a conditional use permit to operate a power equipment repair business within 500 feet of I-94. Tax Parcel No. 1680421-13-055000.
APPROVED ON A RYAN/KASTENSON MOTION.  MOTION CARRIED 5-0.  

President Kastenson stated that he doesn’t want anything noticeable from the Road. 
d. Robert Haffner, Xcel, LLC., 1500 122nd Street, Franksville, WI. Re: Consideration and possible action on a request for a conditional use permit to operate an outdoor RV and boat storage facility at 1500 N. 122nd Street. Tax Parcel No. 1680421-07-031020.
Mr. Haffner was present for the meeting.  

Mr. Barbeau said that the Village did not receive a parking diagram.  Mr. Haffner wants the property fenced in.  

President Kastenson wanted to clarify to Mr. Haffner that EW Jones property DID supply a parking diagram to the Village when they received their conditional use.  

Trustee Ryan asked about the lighting and drainage. 

Mr. Barbeau said there would be cut off lights – the drainage will remain “as is”.  

Mr. Haffner said that he has had thefts recently, and he knows that it’s the neighbors that are doing them.  He wants to be able to light his entire lot; cut off lights will not work.  He also stated that the lights will only bother his tenants – not the neighbors.  

Trustee Ryan asked if the Plan Commission approved the cut off (down cast) lighting?  

Mr. Barbeau said that the Plan Commission approved this request with the conditions as stated by Mr. Barbeau, which include the down cast lighting. 

APPROVE PLAN COMMISSION’S RECOMMENDATIONS FOR APPROVAL, WITH THE CONDITIONS AS STATED, MADE ON A RYAN/SCHWARTZ MOTION.  MOTION CARRIED 5-0.

e. Simon and Martha Tinajero, Bluestone Landscape Company, agent, Rose Investments, LLC, owner, Re: Consideration and possible action on a request for a conditional use permit to operate a landscape contracting business, use of garage space for repair of vehicles by tenants and continuation of the existing single family homes at 1521 Waukesha Road, Caledonia, Wi. Tax Parcel No. 1680421-10-055000.
This property is zoned B-5.  The petitioners would like to continue to rent out the commercial garage. 
It was stated, by the Board, that there is a three-bay garage there and the Board has no idea what is going on in there – they would like to know who the rental units are rented to.  

President Kastenson asked Steve Hribar (present owner of the property), who is renting out the spaced now, and how many tenants are there?    

His questioned was never answered.  

Mr. Barbeau stated that part of the conditional use for the Tinajero’s would be:

12 rented spaces – not 48

All trucks would head south went leaving the business – not north

There will be no refrigerator trucks allowed in the rental spaces

Plant trees to the west

Hours of operation: 
6:30 am – 8:00 pm  Monday thru Friday




6:30 am – 5:00 pm  on Saturday

No garbage can be burned – they can burn debris, but they must notify the Village Fire/Rescue Department and the Sheriff’s Department first. 


There was an environmental screening done on the property – there is nothing on the site.  


President Kastenson drove past the property today – there is a mobile office on the property.  We do not allow that for anyone else. 


Mr. Barbeau stated that could be part of the conditional approval.  


Trustee Kastenson feels that the existing tenants should be coming before the Board for approval.  


Mr. Barbeau said that this conditional use permit is only for the new owners – and it will not be approved until we know who the tenants are.  


If the mobile office is fixed up, the Village needs to know if someone is renting it out.  


Trustee Schwartz asked what the outdoor storage bins will be on?


Mr. Tinajero said they would be on asphalt.  


There will be no burning from other work-site debris.  


APPROVED ON A RYAN/GESZVAIN MOTION.  MOTION CARRIED 5-0.

4) Village Business:

a. Discussion/Decision regarding setting the charge for Liquor Licenses, including operator’s licenses for the 2020/2021 year:


Due to the recent Covid-19 restrictions, and due to the fact that all of the establishments had to be closed for the past few months, the Board has decided that for the 2020-2021 year, they will be lowering the costs of the liquor licenses and the bartender licenses.  



Liquor Licenses will be $300.00, instead of $600.00, MADE ON A GESZVAIN/RYAN MOTION.  MOTION CARRIED 5-0.



Bartender licenses will only be the cost of the record check, which is $7.00.  Normally, the bartender licenses were $32.00 ($25.00 for the license and $7.00 for the record check), MADE ON A KASTENSON/GESZVAIN MOTION.  MOTION CARRIED 5-0.

b. Discussion/Decision regarding appointing three (3) Plan Commission Members:


There were four applicants for the three positions.  The Board decided to continue with the three existing Plan Commission members, simply because the Village is going through a transitioning phase right now with the Zoning Ordinances.  



Appoint Scott Brenton; Art Binhack and Kevin Cantwell, made on a RYAN/KASTENSON MOTION.  MOTION CARRIED 5-0.

c. Discussion/Decision on enforcement options for conditional use violations:


President Kastenson stated that in the past, the County sent out letters to all that violated their conditional use permit.



Mr. Barbeau stated that if someone can take pictures of a violation, then, he will send a letter, but, we still need some sort of enforcement tool.  



Clerk Terry will contact the Village Attorney about drafting a letter for conditional use violation and the appropriate fine for such a violation. 


At 9:05 PM, THE MEETING WAS ADJOURNED ON A SCHWARTZ/RYAN MOTION.  MOTION CARRIED 5-0.

Respectfully submitted, 

Linda M. Terry

Village Clerk

Village of Raymond

